Minutes of the Pedals Meeting held at 7.30pm in the Vat & Fiddle Public House, Queens Bridge Road, Nottingham on Monday, 20th May, 2013.

Present: Arthur Williams, Andrew Martin, David Easley, David Miller, Terry Scott, Roy Wilson, Peter Briggs, Rachel Adams,Tony Duckworth, Hilary Backhouse, Roland Backhouse.

Apologies were received from: Hugh McClintock, Susan Young, Thomas Madar.

Minutes of April Meeting were agreed. 

Publicity: Jonathan Avis is still working on ideas for publicity materials. Feedback welcome.
Reports from meetings attended: Peter Briggs reported on NET meeting – some progress has been made and plans now include cycle bypasses behind the tram stop platforms. He is confident that with pushing from Pedals and other cyclists’ representatives, the facilities will be as good as possible for cyclists.

Peter also attended Cycle City conference in Birmingham 26 April. Part of this focussed on a new report “Get Britain Cycling” which puts forward proposals for encouraging uptake of cycling by investing £10 per head.

An issue that Peter raised was cycle parking at stations – needs to be secure for cyclists to be used. Better parking will reduce no of cycles carried on trains. EM Trains now have a cycling officer who is open to ideas.
Hugh and Peter B went to GNTP Business Club on 25 April. Among other things there was a discussion about the temporary station closure in the summer.

Notts NHS Trust Bicycle User Group meeting at Duncan House Mapperley. They are working on various ideas including Dr Bike, with help from Ridewise.
Roy went to CycleNation AGM in Birmingham which included discussion of improving their Website. 

Andrew M attended Sustrans team meeting on 1 May.  It was proposed that someone from Pedals should attend every other month to keep up links between Sustrans and Pedals. 

Broxtowe Transport forum – Peter B attended meeting on 8th May.
Broxtowe Country Trail - Peter B attended a meeting at Attenborough on 13th May. The main discussion was about developing another off-road route to the west of Nottingham to link to the Big Track. There is support for this from City Council and Sustrans.
Andrew M, Peter O and Arthur with help from Jonathan .. ran a stall at West Bridgford Summer Gathering. This was a useful event to make contact with cyclists, despite the cold weather that day.
Peter B attended a meeting about climate change run by DECC in Nottingham. He suggested that attending such meetings, although not core to Pedals activities, helps to get cycling into a wider field of awareness within the local political decision-making processes, and to give Pedals useful public exposure.
Finance & Membership –David E raised issue of the constitution (size of cheque for when chair and treasurer need to sign – section 10d. Agreed to put this to next month’s meeting for approval. Arthur to email Peter as sec.)…
Hilary reported that 3 people have joined since beginning of year + 86 renewed.

Forthcoming Meetings:

Monthly meetings: Future meetings to be chaired by: Hugh in June, Andrew in July, provisionally Hugh in August.

Councillor Jane Urquhart will be here for a discussion in June.
Andrew’s brainstorm for discussion:

Sherwood 20 mph – to be extended to Bulwell

Ring Road major development scheme.
NET – how it will make a difference that the County co power has shifted back and whether changes can be made to improve the situation.

Station redevelopment;

Cycle parking + theft (based on statistics).
Issues raised by others were:
Sherwood into City Centre route – with separate cycle + bus lane.

In general how does she see the development of cycling City-wide.

From example of Netherlands – how can we follow to get increased use of cycles? Importance of segregation and priority.

A specific cycle/walking route from University Park to Jubilee Campus. This is not in the current city plan, but would have great potential.
Sherwood Bike Day organized by local Transition Group... date Plan to have a cycle procession. Rachel will send information to Andrew or Hugh. Also Dr Bike. Planning to do community rides as a follow up.

Facilities: Shakespeare Street – will be restricted to through traffic. OK, but not that useful until Shakespeare Street/Sherwood street junction is improved.

Greater Nottingham Cycle Forum on Monday 17th June – Roy W Peter B. may attend.

Nottingham Post =-  Saturday Cycle page – Julian suggests that Pedals should put a route forward.
Bike Week – Andrew M suggests running a basic cycle maintenance – tyre pumping and chain lubrication outside the Bell, on Sat 15th June (12-6pm) , then in afternoons throughout the following week. Andrew will facilitate this. Will need publicity – press release, etc. Andrew is looking for volunteers to help on the day.
City Hire bikes – newer ones have hub dynamo and are improved relative to original ones – a success for Roland’s campaigning
If a new city cycle map is produced, it may be possible to supply labels to the city council.
AOB: 
John Wilson’s funeral was on Tues. 23rd April; Dave M and Hugh, Robin’s wife Jill and Roy all attended.

The meeting closed at 9.45 pm. 

